
 
Letter to Sainsbury’s – 2nd July 2010 
 
 
A concerned trust member has sent this letter to us. 
 
Mr J M King 
Chief Executive 
J Sainsbury Plc 
33 Holborn 
London EC1N 2HT 
Dear Mr King 
Southend United Football Club 
 
Does Sainsbury's care about my football club? 
 
Your company has agreed to buy our football ground (Roots Hall, Southend on Sea) but do you care that there may 
soon be no team left to play there? Is it Sainsbury's plan to develop Roots Hall and not worry what happens to my 
team? 
 
Did you know that my club has only 9 contracted professionals reporting back for training on Thursday, and many of 
those have made it clear that they want to leave, as they have regularly gone without their wages over the last year? 
Our first league match of the season is on Saturday 7th August. At the moment, my club cannot sign any new players 
as there is a transfer embargo arising out of an unpaid loan made by the PFA. The club has thousands of supporters 
and is a focal point in the local community, but there is real concern that we may not have enough players to play the 
first game of the season, let alone properly compete or finish it. Disaster looms! 
 
I have read in the Echo (our local newspaper) last Monday 28th June 2010 that Sainsbury's effectively control the 
majority of shares in SUFC. The in-depth article on the club's and current owner's finances painted a very bleak picture 
for my club's future. Despite lots of talk about the new stadium, we seem no nearer to moving and in the meantime 
my club does not even seem able to afford a football team. 
 
I am therefore writing to urge you to take over full ownership of the club and transfer those shares to supporters who 
have the ability to take the club forward. I am told that my club will need 2 seasons to move and your company can 
then move ahead with the new supermarket. 
 
The move to a new football stadium has the wide backing of the fans if it is in the club's long-term interests. Please 
can you therefore ensure that my club is run by people who can give it a secure long-term future. For that, I and many 
others in the community will be forever grateful. 
 
Please give this matter your urgent attention to keep my club alive. 
 
Yours sincerely 
 
 
 
Although it is not for the Trust either to support or oppose either the current or any future owners of SUFC, 
the Trust imagines that its members may wish to consider the contents of the letter. 
 
The Trust considers that any decision to print out this letter and send to Sainsbury's would be entirely up to 
each individual. 


